NY Congressional Leaders Call for 9/11 Health Czar 

New York Congressional Representatives Carolyn Maloney (Dem.) and Vito Fossella (Rep.) joined a group of 9/11 recovery workers and supporters at the WTC site Wednesday to call for increased federal funding and oversight for Ground Zero workers and Lower Manhattan residents. Fossella and Maloney are requesting that the government create a “Ground Zero Health Czar” to coordinate and monitor the federal health care and support programs. In a letter to Michael Leavitt, the federal Health and Human Services secretary, 17 legislators - including New York Sens. Hillary Clinton and Chuck Schumer - express "grave concerns" about the recent deaths, according to a New York Daily News report. The New York delegation urges him to appoint a health professional to coordinate the federal government's response to the illnesses faced by some of the 40,000 who responded to the site after Sept. 11. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002445.php

The Representatives also called for increased federal funding to match the severity of the ongoing health crisis, claiming that thousands of recovery workers face chronic health problems because of their service at Ground Zero. ``They worked on this pile behind us, and they were exposed to a cocktail of poisonous gases, toxins, pulverized cement and glass, and these particles are still in their bodies, still in their lungs, and many of them are becoming sick,'' Maloney is quoted in a CNN.com article.  http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002444.php 

According to the Daily News, nearly 5,200 emergency responders have filed a class-action suit that alleges the city and its contractors didn't do enough to protect them from a toxic environment at Ground Zero.

VOICES fully supports the New York Delegation in their request for a firm federal commitment to health care for Ground Zero workers and Downtown residents. “The first responders put themselves in harm’s way to help during our nation’s darkest hours. They must have the same commitment from our government to support them during their time of need," said VOICES Founding Director Mary Fetchet in a press release supporting the push for a “9/11 Health Czar.”
http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/press_releases/article_002435.php

